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1. Participatory Governance Items

No items were submitted for action or discussion. 
2. Review of board docket


Dr. Hernandez reviewed the board’s agenda. Mr. Hardash will provide a budget update to the board which will show interest earnings of $156,979. Two years ago, that number was $2.2 million.


Ms. Reiter asked about borrowing from the retiree benefit fund and the interest it earns. Mr. Hardash explained the district would only require borrowed funds for about one week, and he believes that will not be necessary.


Mr. Barembaum asked about employee parking fees. Mr. Hardash explained the projected income of $366,000 annually from employee parking fees assumes fees will be collected from part-time staff, too. Mr. Barembaum asked if the increased rate for employees will include district office staff. Mr. Hardash indicated it would. 

Dr. Hernandez indicated the board may or may not approve the recommendations regarding fee increases. 

3. Budget Update

No further update was provided.  (Attached is a copy of the update prepared for the Board of Trustees).
4. Enrollment update

Mr. Hardash reviewed the current enrollment data.

5. Reports

a.
Academic Senate/SAC: Mr. Zarske indicated there has not been an academic senate meeting since the last meeting of this group. The senate continues to monitor the budget, and the senate met with President Martinez and her vice presidents at the retreat.

b. Academic Senate/SCC: Mr. Barembaum indicated the senate has not met since the last meeting of this group. He indicated senators are concerned about internal hiring during the hiring freeze. 

Dr. Hernandez indicated when people are in interim positions, two positions are actually being held: that of the open position the person is filling and the position from which he/she came. After 171 classified lay-offs, the district is seeking creative ways to purchase even the most necessary supplies. Employees placed in interim positions are permitted to hold those positions for a set period of time. He added that employees holding interim positions could have been placed back into their previous positions; however, leadership was needed in the areas in question. 

c. Classified


No report.

d. BAPRC



Mr. Hardash reported the workgroup meets on the July 15, and the full committee meets on July 29. 

e. HRC



No report.

6. Other


No other topics were introduced.
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